
 

 

ARCH CAPE SANITARY DISTRICT MINUTES 

 
17 January 2020 

 
A quorum was present. 
 
Sanitary Board: Darr Tindall, President 
   Debra Birkby, Vice-President & Treasurer 

Chris Anderson 
Bill Campbell 
 

Excused Absent: Carl Matson 
 

 
Public:   David Stockton 
   Jeannie Stockton    
    
Staff:   Phil Chick, District Manager 

Steve Hill   
      
Ms. Darr Tindall called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.  
 

Public Comment:  None. 
  
Agenda: Add an executive session and pull Treasurers report.  Ms. Birkby moved acceptance of the 
agenda as amended which was seconded by Mr. Campbell. All in favor. Motion carried. 
 

Consent Agenda:  Ms. Birkby moved and Mr. Campbell seconded approval of the consent agenda. All in 
favor. Motion carried. 
 
 

 The Board entered into Executive Session to conduct deliberations with 

persons designated to negotiate real property transactions provided for by 

ORS 192.660 (2)(e) and to consider information or records that are 

exempt from disclosure by law, including written attorney advice provided 

for by ORS 192.660 (2)(f) at 7:07pm and ended the executive session at 

7:38pm 

 

Old Business:   
 

 

Membrane Replacement:  (Information) Mr. Chick reported that the membrane replacement went well 
and was under budget.  We still need to install the mixer which will require a modification to the anoxic 
basin by Sopko Welding. Mr. Chick said that Mr. Matt Gardner did a fantastic job throughout the 
replacement process.  
 

Biosolids Processing Plan:  (Information)  Mr. Chick said that the November test run went well and that 
we would be going again on January 28th with Ed’s Septic for approximately $1,700.  The charge with 
Seaside is $0.17 per gallon or approximately $2,100.  We should still be able to use our old site a limited 
number of times per year with the rest handled by Ed’s Septic and the City of Seaside.   
 









Manager Report January 17, 2020 

 

 

 

Sanitary: 
 

We received 4” of rainfall in November and the wastewater plant received 2.7 Million gallons of 

influent. December recorded 11.5” of rainfall and 4.2 Million gallons of influent to the plant. 

 

We received nearly 7” of rainfall from December 19
th

 to December 20
th

 resulting in an overflow at 

Manhole A-11 on Shingle Mill Lane. Approximately 3,000 gallons of wastewater was discharged to 

the creek.  Signs were posted and Oregon DEQ was notified. All documentation was sent to our permit 

compliance person. 

 

Staff and Cannon Beach Electric replaced the Airflow Actuator valve on  

MBR 1 with a spare that we keep on hand. The actuator valves have been a weak link in our system in 

the past, but have been performing well since changing an operational process back in 2015. The old 

valve will be sent in to the manufacturer for diagnosis/repair and kept on hand.  

 

Borland Electric ran conduit and installed 2 trickle charging drop cords in the shop building for the 

portable generators. The charging cords drop down from the ceiling now, and are off of the floor. I 

also requested a quote to repair the old  light fixture above the Anoxic Tank, which has not been 

operable for several years. 


